PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2019

DOCUMENTS RECEIVED AFTER PUBLISHED AGENDA

PH 19-073

Proposed Establishment of an Off-Sale Retail Establishment (Wine Shop) with Ancillary On-Site Tastings located at 1013 "B" STREET

EMAIL FROM CHUCK HORNER, SENIOR PASTOR 09.06.2019

Date: Fri, 6 Sep 2019 09:56:02 -0700

Subject: Concerning 1013 B Street Proposal

I can not participate in our next Planning Commission or City Council Meetings, so I send this message.

Honestly, THANK YOU for your service in our City of Hayward. I appreciate you all.

I am praying for you to BE WISE. I spent hours reading through this proposal for 1013 B Street and reading the ordinances that regulate this type of business. I am greatly concerned every time we experiment with another alcohol distribution site of any kind. As Chamber Ambassador, volunteer, citizen, servant-leader and pastor, I also want our city to prosper. However, the taxes from alcohol businesses often are outweighed by the expenses they create to our city. There are also human expenses that lower the quality of life for everyone even when law enforcement is not involved.

Thank you for your additions to the Conditional Use Permits, so we can remove the business later. I am weary because our history records that so many of these experiments have failed.

[SMALL EXCERPT OF THIS EMAIL INTENTIONALLY REMOVED FOR THIS PUBLICATION DUE TO PERSONAL SENSITIVITY AND SECURITY]

Please trust me as your friend, and let me know how I can pray for you.

Your servant,

Chuck Horner, Senior Pastor Calvary Baptist Church 28924 Ruus Rd, Hayward CA 94544

(510) 589-9677

Chuck + Church = churck@gmail.com